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Hanley Seniors 

Winter schedule beginning January 3rd. 

 

Tuesdays 9:30 am - Pool games 

Wednesdays & Fridays 9:30 am - Fitness program, 2:00 

pm - cards and games 

 

NEW PROJECT    Tuesdays 2:00 pm - A social after-

noon:  bring your craft projects to work on, or work on 

our puzzle, or play a game of your choice or just come 

for coffee and a visit. Everyone is welcome. 

 

WHIST TOURNAMENTS   We will plan one each 

month; Posters will be put up for the dates. 

 

The Hanley Seniors wish everyone a very Merry Christ-

mas & a Happy New Year. See you in 2012.  

COMMUNITY CAROL FESTIVAL 

 

Traditions of Christmas through stories and songs 

At Hanley Lutheran Church 

Thursday, December 8th 

7:30 p.m. 

Everyone welcome 

Coffee and Christmas goodies to follow. 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/
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Fun Times at the Seniors 

 

Connie Chomyshen was instrumental in getting more 

than 400 knit blocks.  They were approximately 8 x 8 

inches square.  The women from St. Emile Parish of 

Winnipeg knit them to send to Africa, but the freight was 

too high and therefore they were brought to Hanley. 

 

Our Seniors sewed 20 blocks together for one knee blan-

ket.  Some were taken to Central Haven Nursing Home 

in Saskatoon and the rest will go to Rosthern Union Hos-

pital and Rosthern Nursing Home. 

 

The Nursing Homes were ever so pleased to receive the 

blankets and thanked us very much for thinking of them. 

 

 

 

The Seniors that worked at these blankets were: 

 

 Minnie Kimball  Fern Beaumont  Jean Reeves  Tillie Kuntz 

 Hazel Libke  Hedie Harder  Marg Thall  Marj Bona 

 Fern Haight  Marg Ponak  Agnes Kroeger  Marg Peters 

 Lillian Tweet  Ag Peters   

    

Thank you to everyone who took part.  

 

 

A World of Good Wishes 

 

COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS CARD 
 

For a small donation to the Hanley Centennial Hall 

 

SEND SEASONS GREETINGS 

AND GOOD WISHES 

TO FRIENDS AND NEIGHBOURS 

 

NAMES will be added weekly to the 

CHRISTMAS CARD 

 

LOOK FOR SIGN UP SHEETS AT LOCAL BUSINESSES 

 

Sponsored by the HANLEY CENTENNIAL HALL 
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December Notes from the Town Office 

 

We’ve survived the first couple of snowfalls and it looks like winter is here. Please remember to keep your vehicles off the streets and 

garbage carts pulled off the street as soon as possible, so that snow removal can be done more efficiently. Driveways may be cleaned 

by the Town for a fee of $100/hr with a minimum of $25, BUT not until the streets are done. Please call the Town Office if you are 

unable to have your driveway cleaned otherwise. 

 

The snow is removed from the streets in an order of priority: 

1 – The main streets into and out of Town (Lincoln & Railway) 

2 – School Bus route (4th and 1st St. and Bodeman Ave.) 

3 – Business areas 

4 – Residential streets.    

 

Thank you to everyone who cleans your sidewalks.  Those who walk greatly appreciate it. 

 

A meeting was held with the DRWU Engineers, the Town Engineer, the contractor hired to do the conversion to the water treatment 

plant, the Town Foreman and one Councilor in regards to the connection to the water pipeline. The water could be connected within 2 

– 3 weeks and downtime will be determined when the work has commenced. You may notice a strong chlorine taste for a time because 

the line coming into the water plant has to be flushed and cleaned with chlorine.  

 

At the October Council meeting, it was decided to do a couple more culvert extensions to improve the drainage through Town. 

 

The municipalities utilizing the Dundurn Rural Water Utility pipeline adopted a new Corporate Bylaw. Mayor Marv Gerbrandt was 

appointed to the Board to represent the Council for the Town of Hanley with Administrator Darice Carlson as an alternate. 

 

At the November meeting, the Council met with a couple of members of the arena committee to determine a source of water for 

flooding the ice because once the pipeline is on-line, the Brightwater water source will be discontinued to the Town. It was decided 

that a line could be dug in on the south end of the rink to connect to the existing piping in the Zamboni room. 

 

The Public Works Foreman and Administrator met with the Provincial Disaster Assistance Program Engineer. She felt that the crew 

did a very good job on the road repair and will have a report back sometime in December. 

 

Mayor Gerbrandt had met with surrounding municipalities in regards to the interest in Blackstrap Revitalization. 

 

The Council decided to partner with MidSask Enterprise Region for a Business Retention and Expansion Project. 

 

The Town now has lapel pins for sale at $2.50 each available at the Town Office. 

 

Just a reminder to all businesses in the Mid Sask Enterprise Region - the online e-Chamber of Commerce is open for 
business and welcoming new members!  
The site links you to the region and well beyond like never before! Did you know our online Chamber is the first of its 
kind in Western Canada?  
Become a member and explore the Chambers Group Benefits Plan to see how it can work for you and/or your employees. See 

us online at www.msechamber.ca and talk to us about the benefits of membership! 
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Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Sunday Worship:  10:00 a.m. 

Christmas Eve Service – 7:00 p.m. 

No service Christmas Day 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 

 15 kilometres west of Hanley 

 Pastors Gary &  

Margaret Peters 

 544-2633 

Sunday School:  

10:00 a.m. 

Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

 

Hanley United Church 

 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

 Rev. Andrew Appledore 

 544-2822  (Thursday,Friday) 

 956-3228  (Home) 

 

Sunday Worship:  9:30 a.m. 

Sunday school has resumed at 9:30 a.m. 

Christmas Eve Service – 8:00 p.m. 

No service Christmas Day 

Church resumes Sunday, January 1  

at 9:30 a.m. 

Local Churches 

Awesome Deeds We do Not 

Expect 

 

Hanley Mennonite Church invites you to 

 celebrate Christmas with us.   

 

Sat, Dec.24: A Christmas Eve service 

   of music and drama starting at 3 pm. 

 

Sun, Dec. 25:  Christmas Day worship service  

 at 11 am. 

 

 Celebrating Jesus, God's Saving Surprise 

HANLEY TOPS 

Lose weight and get healthier with a fun,  

supportive weight loss group. 

Wednesday evenings at the Hanley United Church. 

Weigh in at 6:00 p.m.        Meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

For more information, contact Linda at 544-2264. 

TOPS 

Take off Pounds Sensibly 

Meet every Wednesday morning 

At 9:00 A. M. 

Hanley United Church 

Anyone interested please call 

Pat @ 544-2212 or Elsie @ 544-2293 

DINNER THEATRE DONATIONS 

 

Hanley Dinner Theatre appreciates all the donations of props, etc. given to them over the years, but they 
are no longer taking them.  Please do not leave items at the hall.  Thank you. 

mailto:aapledore@gmail.com
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Hanley Legion 

 

Meet 1st Wednesday of each month 

September to June @ 8:00 p.m. 

At the Legion Hut . . . 

 

Anyone interested please call: 

 ▪ Gary Hanson @ 544-2634 

 ▪ Ron Earis @ 544-2212 

 

New members always welcome. 

HANLEY LEGION AUXILLARY 

 

Meet 3rd Tuesday of every month 

September – June @ 1:00 pm 

 

Anyone interested please call 

Elsie @ 544-2293  

 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

Check us out.   

We will be in danger of disbanding if  

we don’t increase our membership.   

You do not need an affiliation to the military. 

Club 52 

The winners of Club 52 since last Hermes are:  

Alan Peek 

Floyd/Eva Jamieson 

Ryan/Ami Grindheim 

Velma Grindheim 

Ron Harbor 

Walter/Leanne Peters 

Charlie Lynn 

Fred/Carla Pethick 

Linda deRegt 

 "Merry Christmas" from CLUB 52. 
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Collaboration 
  

A show featuring the artwork of two artists who grew 
up in the Hanley area: 

 

Marj Moore 

(quilting) 
 

and 

 

Gus Froese 

(painting) 
 

 

at the Cultural Centre Art Gallery 

Moose Jaw 

(on Main Street – 1/2 block from the Spa) 

 

November 8, 2011 to January 14, 2012 

 

 

 

 

 
Epicure Open House 

And 

Quilting Items 

Table Runners, Place Mats, Wall Hangings 

By Joyce Armstrong 

Sunday, December 4th 

2pm – 4pm 

410 Walter Scott Street 

(Home of Cindy & Curtis Prosofsky) 

Come taste some holiday appetizers, 

and have some holiday cheer!!!! 

Last minute Christmas Shopping 

Guaranteed Christmas Delivery 

Cash and Carry Items!! 

Door Prizes and More!! 

For more information 

Call Cindy @ 544-2705 

TRANSFER STATION 

A retaining wall was erected at the transfer station in September. Users of the facility are able to have an easier time getting waste into 

the Loraas bins by driving up the gravel road, backing up to the retaining wall and dumping into the Loraas bin below. Please remember 

to fill only one bin at a time! The Operator at the station can tell you which bin to use. The transfer station is for use by the residents of 

the Town of Hanley and the R.M. of Rosedale. A permit card is required for the Operator to record your usage of the station. If you 

don’t have a card, please call the Town Office and we’ll get one made up for you. 

The station hours for the winter are: Saturdays from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

The fees for use of the Loraas bin are as follows: 

$25 ½ or ¾ ton truck or utility trailer or anything smaller 

$50 1 ton truck box with hoist 

$150 2 or 3 ton truck 

$200 Tandem truck 

 

THE CHARGES MUST BE APPLICABLE FOR ANY ITEM THAT WOULD GO INTO 

THE LORAAS BIN! 

 

The station is designated as a transfer station therefore every item brought into the station must 

be transferred out. 
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A meeting was held with the DRWU Engineers, the Town Engineer, the contractor hired to do the conversion to the water treatment 

plant, the Town Foreman and one Councilor in regards to the connection to the water pipeline. The water could be connected within 2 – 

3 weeks and downtime will be determined when the work has commenced. You may notice a strong chlorine taste for a time because the 

line coming into the water plant has to be flushed and cleaned with chlorine.  

 

There has been some miscommunication in regards to getting the pipeline connected to the Town.  

 

There have been some bad water samples in the Corman Park area during their connection phases so the water can't proceed as dictated 

by the Ministry of Environment. Once the samples come back clean, and each segment has cleared the Ministry's requirements, the pro-

cess will be as follows when it's our turn: 

 

1. The line from the ditch @ Railway & Washington will be "pigged". A bullet-shaped piece of foam is forced through the lines as 

many times as necessary to clean the pipe. The line from the ditch @ Railway & Washington will be “pigged”. A bullet-shaped 

piece of foam is forced through the line as many times as necessary to clean the line. 

2. That line will be shock-chlorinated. The chlorine will be forced through at high levels and flushed through either outside or to a 

sewer line. There will be remnants of chlorine that will be noticeable in our water. 

3. The water will be tested and when cleared by the Ministry of Environment. 

4. The pipes will be connected from the outside pipeline to our cistern to be distributed to each water user. 

 

We will not know how long our “down-time” will be where we are unable to have water coming into our cistern but we have arranged 

for an outside water hauler to supply our cistern with water. We will try to contact water users to conserve water during the “pigging” 

and connection stage with mail-outs, posters, Facebook and our Town webpage. When you see some action by Washington and Railway 

that should mean the work has progressed to here. 

 

Please continue to be patient during this time of conversion. It has been a long process and it isn’t finished yet, but is very close now. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please call the Town Office for clarification. 
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